12/1 Minutes – 12:00 PM

Horn called the meeting to order
Chaplain Snodgrass led prayer, Stevens led the pledge
Roll Call: Horn – Yes; Fleshman – Yes; Leezer – Excused 
Motion to approve all minutes presented with the exception of 10/6 – Fleshman made motion, Horn seconded
Roll Call: Horn – Yes; Fleshman – Yes; Leezer – Excused 
Police: Lieutenant Ratliff presented statistics for the past month, totaling 862 runs. Fleshman asked about trash being cleaned up near Phillipi and Broad. Mazer answered that he would coordinate with the health department for 4062 West Broad Street and the attorney.
Fire: Chief Arnold presented two new hires, one of which is at FF4 Level.
Resolution to hire Mike Rogers at FF4 Level effective 12/8/2022 – Fleshman made motion, Horn seconded
Roll Call: Horn – Yes; Fleshman – Yes; Leezer – Excused 
Resolution to hire John Ames at FF1 (Safer) Level effective 12/10/2022 pending a physical result – Fleshman made motion, Horn seconded
Roll Call: Horn – Yes; Fleshman – Yes; Leezer – Excused 
Road: Stevens presented that 99 tons of leaves have been picked up and stated they are behind on brush collection here soon.
Fiscal: Dunn discussed the budget for 2023, which was tabled due to the board wanting to wait until all 3 trustees are present
Resolution Supplemental #12 through 12/31/2022 – Fleshman made motion, Horn seconded
Roll Call: Horn – Yes; Fleshman – Yes; Leezer – Excused 
Steve: Motion for Bills and Payroll Fleshman made motion, Horn seconded
Roll Call: Horn – Yes; Fleshman – Yes; Leezer – Excused
There was discussion about changing pay periods, which has additional things to follow
Resolution for Township Administrator Obligations: Horn made motion, Fleshman seconded
Roll Call: Horn – Yes; Fleshman – Yes; Leezer – Excused 
Motion to table resolution for Letter of Engagement for #3 for the Auditor of State was tabled due to confusion on the letter – Fleshman made motion, Horn seconded
Roll Call: Horn – Yes; Fleshman – Yes; Leezer – Excused
Motion to allow an Administrator for Franklin Township to sign off on land bank purchasing contracts – Fleshman made motion, Horn seconded
Roll Call: Horn – Yes; Fleshman – Yes; Leezer – Excused 
Horn mentioned there are some issues on Eastbrook Drive at Gantz regarding unsafe and messy conditions at a couple houses. He asked Stevens to look into it.
Jan Legge asked a question about audit and why are we spending so much money. Horn responded to the question stating that he has asked Mark when they will be done. Horn has asked Steve to get some answers.
Steve mentioned there is a meeting on December 8th with the auditor and stated that we will not be done by the end of 2022. Steve says there are no assurances when this will be done. There was a lengthy discussion from Ralph about the last 3 years of audit.
Fleshman stated that there is a HB 140 passed stating that elected officials can not use a certain word in a meeting.
Meeting was adjourned at 12:58 PM.

